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Parish  Off ice hours:  8 a .m. —4:30 p.m.  
 

St .  F ranci s  of  Ass i s i  Cathol ic  Schoo l  
Phone:  515-457-7167  
www.sfawdm.or g  

PRAY WITH US  

Weekday Masses  
Monday-Friday:  7:15  a .m.  
T u e s d a y :  N o o n  
 

Weekend Masses  
Saturday:  4:30 p .m.  
Sunday: 7:30 a.m. | 9:30 a.m. | 11:30 a.m.   
 

Reconci liat ion  
Wednesday:  Noon -1 p.m.  
Saturday:  8:30 -9:30 a .m.  
Or by  appointment  
 

Adoration  
2nd & 4th Tuesday each month: 8 a.m.—8 p.m. 
Adoration with Benediction: 2nd Tuesday at 8 p.m. 

OUR CLERGY 

Fr.  Ray McHenry  
Pastor  |  Ext .  109  
 

Fr.  Mark McGeary  
Associate  Pastor  |  Ext .  107  
 

Deacon Bil l  Richer  
Pastoral  Associa te  |  Ex t .  110  

S e p t e m b e r  2 0 ,  2 0 2 0  

Welcome parishioners, newcomers and to those visiting! 
 

On the evening of September 9th, Fr. Mark and I attended an off-campus 
event in which we were exposed to someone who ended up testing positive 
for COVID-19. After learning of the exposure, both Fr. Mark and I were 
tested twice, with each of us testing negative both times. In good faith 
and at the instruction of the diocese, Fr. Mark and I then started a 14-day 
quarantine. To reiterate, Fr. Mark and I have both tested negative and 
neither of us are experiencing any symptoms of COVID-19. We are striving 
to cover all of the Masses with retired priests. There may be some Communion 
Services and we may not be able to celebrate the Sacrament of Reconciliation 
until we get back to work. Our staff will do their best to communicate to 
you any changes as soon as possible. During this ongoing pandemic, let 
us continue to care for and pray for one another. Please follow the bishop's 
recommendations, which are to receive communion in the hand, practice 
social distancing, and wear a mask at Mass. 
 

FrancisFest: FrancisFest is Sunday, October  4th. We will have the 
normal Mass schedule that weekend, except the 11:30 a.m. Sunday Mass 
will be outside on the field. Please bring your own lawn chairs or blankets. 
Mass will be followed by the traditional blessing of pets. This year, it will 
take place on the north side near the Mary Garden. We will then celebrate 
with an afternoon of entertainment, including a family magician and 
bands. Due to COVID-19 restrictions, all activities will be outside this 
year. Please visit our Facebook page or website for more information. 
 

National Day of Prayer and Fasting: Fr . John Riccardo, a pr iest of 
the Archdiocese of Detroit, through his Acts XXIX initiative has called 
American Catholics to a day of fasting and prayer on Thursday, September 24th. 
Fr. Riccardo suggests that we treat this day like Good Friday. With a somber 
tone, we are to implore God to fix all that is displeasing to Him in our 
nation. He states, “This is not about politics or any particular social 
movement or even the November election, this is about asking for God’s 
mercy on our nation and for healing of our hearts, all of our hearts, starting 
with mine.” Our parish will participate in this day of fast and prayer with 
numerous opportunities of prayer throughout the day. More information 
is available in the bulletin, on our website, and on our Facebook page. 
 

The parable in the 20th Chapter of Matthew's gospel for the 25th Sunday is 
well-known. It is the parable of the generous landowner. He hired workers 
all day to work in his vineyard. At the end of the day, the laborers who only 
worked one hour received a full day's pay, much to the displeasure of those 
"who bore the day's burden and heat". While this may not be a textbook example 
of labor management relations, it is an example of God's love and generosity. 
While it is better to follow the Scriptures and God's teaching throughout 
our lives, God will accept the those who repent and convert late in life. 
That's good news. 
 

"Are you envious because I am generous? Thus, the last will be first and 
the first will be last." Matthew 20:15b-16 
 

-Fr. Ray McHenry 

St. Francis of  Assisi 
Catholic Church  

CONNECT WITH US ONLINE  

Facebook: @sfawdm | @stfrancisassisischool 
Instagram: @sfawdm | @sfawdmschool 
Twitter: @sfawdm | @SFASchool_WDM 
Vimeo: @stfrancisvideo 


